
Chippewa Chatter - April 13, 2020
Welcome to your weekly addition of the Chippewa Chatter!  We are looking forward to sharing with you the 
latest and greatest in the 4-H world in weekly updates.  

An EEO/AA employer, the University of Wisconsin-Extension provides equal opportunities in employment and 
programming including Title IX and American with Disabilities Requirements.

Check out our Facebook & Instagram page @ chippewawi4h

In following WI 4-H’s policies, all in-person 4-H activities, programs, and 
meetings must be cancelled, postponed or transitioned online through 
June 1.  This is a change from the original date of May 15.  

In addition to this, any meeting of over 50 people must be cancelled, 
postponed, or transitioned online through the end of June.  Please note, 
these dates may need to be changed or adjusted as more information 
comes out on the spread of COVID-19.  

The Chippewa County 4-H Engineering Challenge is back!  We will again be testing your skills for the bridge 
building.  Also this year we will be testing your skills and ideas to build a wind powered car and new this year 
is the bottle powered car!  This is self-guided contest that is open to all 4-H members.  The competition will 
be held at the Teen’s Volleyball Tournament on March 15, 2020 at the Chippewa Falls Middle School 
beginning at 1:00 p.m.  Cost of supplies to participate are $10.00 which will consist of your bridge building 
supplies.  Supplies can be purchased directly from Scott Hansen or from the Chippewa County Extension 
Office.  For more information, a complete set of rules, or if you would like Scott to visit your club, contact 
him at 715-568-4260 or by email at pizzacutter4x4@hotmail.com  Additional information can be found 
here:  Engineering Design Challenge

Join us on Saturday, April 4, 2020 at the Howard Town Hall for a 4-H 
Rabbit Project Learning Clinic.  Shelly, the Chippewa County rabbit project 
leader, will help youth learn how to pick out a rabbit, answer 
showmanship questions, grooming and care, feeding, diseases and first 
aid, different breeds, and much more.  Cost of the clinic is $5.00 per 
youth which will include the lunch and materials.  RSVP’s are requested 
and fees are due by March 27, 2020 to the Chippewa County Extension 
Office.  Registration can be found here:  Rabbit Clinic

The 5-8 Grade WI Adventure Experience  registration is now open!  Youth 
will be venturing to Green Bay, WI from June 16-18.  Stops include:  The 
Menominee Nation Museum, Lambeau Field, Bay Beach Nature Preserve 
and Amusement Park, and touring and eating at a pizza farm on the way 
home.  Youth will build their understanding of Wisconsin culture and 
history on this experience.  The cost of $175 includes all lodging, meals, 
admission and transportation.  Registration is due by May 15 and is open 
to the first 45 youth.  Registration and more information can be found 
here:  5-8 Grade WI Adventure Experience

Chippewa County 4-H Camp offers an excellent opportunity for 
youth to make new friends, learn new camping skills, and enjoy 
the outdoors. Again this year, the Chippewa County 4-H Forest 
Scholarship Committee has awarded funding to the 4-H Leaders 
to help offset the registration fees. 4-H camp registration is open 
to 4-Her’s between now and June 15.  Overnight campers are 
youth in grades 3-8 and day campers are in grades K-3.  Friends of 
4-Her’s registration opens 

Overnight camp is July 26-29 and Day Camp is July 27.   Follow 
these links to register:  
Overnight Camp Day Camp

The Foods & Clothing Revue will be held on Saturday, April 18, 2020 at 
the Lafayette Town Hall (please note, this is a NEW location).  The Clothing 
Revue will be held at 10 a.m. followed by the Foods Revue at 1 p.m.  Please 
follow the registration links below for more information and registration:
Foods Revue Clothing Revue

Registration for the Northern Wisconsin State Fair is being 
postponed until May 15.  At this time, registration will open to 4-H 
families ONLINE only.  A video tutorial for registering will be available 
when registrations open to help families with any questions they 
might have.  The jr. fair book will be posted by April 15 online.  

As of today, NWSF is working remotely and will have limited phone 
availability.  Please be mindful that they may not return emails and 
phone calls right away.  

Extension Staff, Fair Staff and Extension volunteers will be meeting 
virtually to make sure fair preparations are on track for July. 

The Chippewa County 4-H Shooting Sports Program Raffle has been 
postponed until June 27 at 9 AM.  No new donations will be accepted at this 
time and no more tickets can be sold.  Please mail all previously sold tickets 
and checks (no cash!) to Kim Siverling.  

Please support Shooting Sports by purchasing new clothing!  Clothing will 
come from Chippewa Valley Sporting Goods and can be ordered here:  CV 
Sporting Goods, store code CC4H20

Congrats to the winners of the Life in Chippewa County Photography 
Challenge!  They are as follows:

Landscapes:  Isaac Lubs, Wissota Raptors (Cloverbud), Greysen Maier, 
Sunny Valley (Grades 3-5), Logan Lubs, Wissota Raptors (Grades 6-8) & 
Ann Marie Nyhus, Jim Town Jumpers (Grades 9 & up)

Animals:  Katheryn Lang, Duncan Creek  (Cloverbuds), Dayne Klenke, 
Wissota Raptors (Grades 3-5), AJ Harelstad, Duncan Creek (Grades 6-8) & 
Ann Marie Nyhus, Jim Town Jumpers (Grades 9 & up)

Portraits:  Katheryn Lang, Duncan Creek (Cloverbuds) & Ann Marie Nyhus, 
Jim Town Jumpers (Grades 9 & up) 

Chippewa County 4-H is offering weekly project related challenges for 
families to do at home!  This week’s challenge is “LEGO Masters.”  In the 
LEGO Masters challenge, youth will create their own LEGO design .  
Submissions will be accepted through April 20 and voted on via 
Facebook the 21-24.  Prizes will be awarded in grades K-2, 3-5, 6-8 & 9 
& up.  Submit your Lego creation here:  Lego Wars

Also today is the last day to submit for last week’s “Cupcake Wars” 
challenge.   Enter here:  Cupcake Wars  

We look forward to seeing your entries!

Registration for the Foods & Clothing Revue,  STEM Day Camp, 5th-8th 
Grade Adventure Experience and 4-H Camp are ON HOLD.  Staff and 
volunteers are working on ways to register for these programs and 
payments digitally.  Staff access to the courthouse is limited and if you have 
already mailed one of these registrations, it will be processed.  If you plan on 
registering for a program, please wait until new forms are provided.   

https://chippewa.extension.wisc.edu/files/2020/01/engineering-challenge-2020.pdf
https://chippewa.extension.wisc.edu/files/2020/01/Rabbit-Project-Clinic.pdf
https://chippewa.extension.wisc.edu/files/2020/02/Registration-2020-2.pdf
https://chippewa.extension.wisc.edu/files/2020/03/Summer-Overnight-Camp-Registration-Form-2020.pdf
https://chippewa.extension.wisc.edu/files/2020/03/Day-Camp-Registration-Form-1.pdf
https://chippewa.extension.wisc.edu/files/2020/03/Foods-Revue-Entry-Form.pdf
https://chippewa.extension.wisc.edu/files/2020/03/Registration.pdf
https://chippewavalleysportinggoods.itemorder.com/
https://chippewavalleysportinggoods.itemorder.com/
https://forms.gle/eMVyvAyTrCKBvWpBA
https://forms.gle/rhBu883G39PC9d6L7

